“A child is born for us; a son is given to us…” (Is 9:6).  These sacred words will be proclaimed to all during the Christmas Midnight Mass, words that fill our hearts with joy as we recall our Savior’s birth, and the rebirth of our own sacred humanity. Christmas is indeed a most solemn feast of Mother Church, a time to thank our eternal Father for sending us His own beloved Son, our Lord Jesus Christ, conceived by the Holy Spirit and born in time of Mary ever-virgin.  This sacred feast marks the external manifestation of the beginning of our redemption, promised to our first parents at the time of their fall from grace. In the Monastery’s Christmas enrolment card for this year we see the newborn Child offering hope and consolation to all of us, a reminder that it is not only His sacred birth that we commemorate but also our restoration and the rebirth of our own humanity in His sacred one.  

How deeply we need to reestablish the sacredness of every human person who has been redeemed by the precious blood of Jesus Christ! We are all aware that in our time the culture of death seems to wipe out the precious gift of human life in all its beauty. Greed, violence, materialism and total selfishness strike each one of us in the face. All we need to do is recall the trampling death in a Wal-Mart store on Black Friday of this year, when greedy consumers were more intent on mere passing items than on the life of a human being. Our minds turn to the barons of Wall Street, who move along with their corporate allies in the automobile industry, hoping to have the tax payers bail them out of debt while they fly in their private jets, eat in their exclusive dining rooms in private clubs and bemoan the fate of the economy. At the same time our hearts bleed for the men and women in our own wealthy nation, one out of eight who do not have enough food to eat each day, while others live on the streets of our nation suffering poor physical and mental health because no one really cares.  There are the prolonged war in the Mideast, violence in classrooms, foreclosures on people’s hard-earned homes, the disgrace of our hospitals, nursing homes and prisons, the unjust treatment of immigrants, and then the hideous crime against the most vulnerable of our citizens, the abortion of thousands of our brothers and sisters. Yes, the very heart of America cries out for the re-birth and re-claiming of our sacred humanity and the restoring of deep respect for each human being.  

Filled with deep sadness over all these tragedies, and after much prayer before our Lord Jesus in the Blessed Sacrament, Father Seamus has written to our president-elect asking for his aid in bringing about a new springtime in our nation. May we all see how our nation has gone astray by denying the civil rights of so many of our youngest Americans and killing them before they see the light of day! The letter was inspired by Blessed Mother Teresa of Calcutta’s brief filed with the Supreme Court in February of 1994. We urge you to follow the link (http://findarticles.com/p/articles/mi_qa3798/is_200104/ai_n8935494/print?tag=artBody;col1) to Mother’s brief for your own meditation and prayer as we prepare to celebrate the Birth of our Savior, who is truly the Way, the Truth and the Life.  

The monks wish all of you a very blessed and merry Christmas, and a new year filled with peace, health and hope in a new springtime.  

